
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 
Thank you for your many expressions of love and support at Christmas. I missed seeing you in person at 
Christmas. I pray that you remain healthy and that the New Year brings us all relief from the anxiety and un-
certainty of 2020 caused by the Covid-19 virus.  
 
The decision by the Vestry to suspend in person worship because of the increasing spread of Covid-19 was 
made with a heavy heart but out of abundant love for all who would join us at Augustus for worship. The Ves-
try will re-examine its decision on January 5, 2021 based on then current conditions. Please check our web site 
(www.augustustrappe.org) and/or Facebook page (www.facebook.com/groups/augustustrappe) for updates.  
 
I continue to thank God for the good will and cooperative spirit of our members and friends. In spite of the 
need to make various changes to adapt to the current situation, our members and friends have been so kind and 
generous throughout this period. The people of Augustus Lutheran Church have always been a dedicated 
group, committed to fulfilling our God-given mission, regardless of the obstacles we encounter. Remember 
that we are never alone during this stressful time. Jesus walks alongside us every step of the way. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Weleck 

Augustinian 
Augustus Lutheran Church  

An Historic Church for Today’s People 

Christian Education 
Our Sunday school children brought lots of gifts for the children at Gemma Services 
(formerly Martin Luther Spring Springs School) on December 6th!  On that day we also 
filmed our Christmas program.  We filmed each part separately in accordance with COVID-
19 safety precautions and then the wonderful Jonathan Mueller put the parts together, along 
with pieces presented by our musical children, to make a terrific Christmas program.  Many 
thanks to Jonathan and Laurie Mueller and all the children who participated:  Ben and Char-
lie Richvalsky, Erick Lyaro, Arianna Judisch, Devyn Parker, Gavin Elison, Corrine Schulz, 
Gracie Schlegel, Nola Kelly, and Emily Brandt.  If you would like to view the Christmas 
program, you can find it on the Augustus website. 

After our Christmas break, we look forward to our Baby Shower for Jesus to benefit Genesis Pregnancy Care 
Center in Pottstown.  On January 3rd we will resume Zoom Sunday school at 9:00 a.m. and then meet 11:45 to 
drop off our baby shower gifts and enjoy an outdoor activity. 

With the end of the pandemic on the horizon, I'm looking forward to getting back to normal (lots of fun plans 
for Sunday school when we resume) but I'm very thankful for all the families who have continued to partici-
pate despite the challenges.  God has been with us! 
 
Grace & peace, 
Sonya Sowards 
Director of Christian Education 

Remember that we are never alone during this stressful time.  
Jesus walks alongside us every step of the way. 
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A few years ago, our choir sang an anthem titled “The Work of Christmas.”  The music was composed by Dan 
Forrest.  If you have internet, you can listen to it here: https://tinyurl.com/AugustusWorkOfChristmas. 
 
The text is a poem by Howard Thurman, and it’s a wonderful reminder of “what’s next.”  Here it is: 
 
When the song of the angels is stilled, 
when the star in the sky is gone, 
when the kings and princes are home, 
when the shepherds are back with their flocks, 
the work of Christmas begins: 
to find the lost, 
to heal the broken, 
to feed the hungry, 
to release the prisoner, 
to rebuild the nations, 
to bring peace among the people, 
to make music in the heart. 
 
Friends, I don’t know what’s ahead in 2021.  But it’s time to do the work of Christmas.  If you’re stuck at 
home, you can still “make music in the heart.” Pray and ask God how you can be part of “thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.”   
 
Peace be with you. 
 
~Laurie Mueller 
 
The poem “The Work of Christmas” is from Howard Thurman’s The Mood of Christmas and Other Celebrations and is used by per-
mission of Friends United Press. All rights reserved. 

From the Bench 

THANK YOU! 
The Augustus Women of the ELCA thank Joan Rubendall for her assistance in 
providing amaryllis plants at a reasonable cost.  These plants were given to the 
sick and shut-ins and staff of Augustus as an annual gift as WELCA remembers 
them during this Christmas season.  We appreciate her floral business, Risher 
Van Horn, for helping us spread Christmas cheer through flowers.  The church 
is decorated with poinsettias from Risher Van Horn also.  During these unusual 
times we like to remember our local businesses. Joan is always ready and will-
ing to support our church community and we hope you will support her endeav-
ors. Thank you Joan and the Risher Van Horn staff. 
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Augustus Book Club  
The next  meeting of the  Augustus Book Club will be held on  

Monday, January 18 at 7:30 pm via Zoom. 

We’ll discuss:  The Book Woman of Troublesome Creek  
by Kim Michele Richardson 

New members are always welcome! 

Questions?  Contact Karen McClain 610-489-9625 or  
office@augustustrappe.org 

January Birthdays 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
     1 2 
     Piper Bouchard 

Melissa Dogonniuck 
Lilyan Ferraro 
Sean Frisco 
Barbara Krauter 
Amy Rose 

Kaden Menendez 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
Donna Cooney 
Kristine Crothers 
Shirley Latshaw 
Carson Leigl 
George Snear 

Devlin Reagan Jenna Griggs  Shealyn Frazier 
Jennifer Gilbert 
Ashley Herr 
Anita North 
Phyllis Oehlert 
Richard Schmidt 

Kurt Dengler 
Cheryl Holcombe 
Maggie McClain 
Olivia Olsen 
Elise Reagan 
Bob Reichner 

 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
Charlie Ries 
Wyatt Vargo 
Deborah Yost 

Merrill Taylor 
Hannah Thompson 
Pamela Waltz 
Sara Watro 

Courtney Askew  Wes Long 
Sally Sweeney 

Robyn Hart Peg Below 
Aurora Zvarick 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
Lisa Cornish 
Jessica Lari 

 Allison Griggs 
Dorothy Moorehead 
John Niskala 
Dorothy Opperman 

Helen Newton 
Jill Young 

Carolyn Kibblehouse   

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
 Lauren Fishell Meredith Clark 

Barbara Lewis 
Elizabeth Meeley 

Shannon Beattie 
Robert Garton 

Lauryn Hart 
Leah Hunsberger 
Lyla Hunsberger 
Dave Mourar 
Brandon Weaver 

Greta Askew 
Derek Cornish 
Emma DePaul 
Dennis Ludwig 
Eric Noonan 

Kenneth Linsenbigler 

31       
Jamie Berg       

Need a Prayer? 
The Augustus Prayer chain welcomes your calls with prayer requests. If you need a prayer or know some-

one in need of a prayer, please contact Carol Oelschlager at 610-489-3109.  

If no one is available to take your call, please leave a message and Carol will call you back. 
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